Regular Meeting			  			        		April 27th, 2020
	
The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, April 27th, 2020 at the lower Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Lanny Wertz with Supervisors Richard Barto, Pat Deitrick, Matt Dodge and Kaydee Miller present.  Larry Stout was the visitor present.

First order of business was to open the bids for the 1995 John Deere 6400 tractor with rear mount boom mower.  Attachments included are an 8 ft. Loftness Snowblower, 10 ft. Land Pride 55 Grader Blade, 11 ft. Snowplow and a 7 ft. Bucket.

	Name
	Address
	Bid

	Chris & Mike Johnson
	Brouse Road, Montgomery
	22,719.26

	Mike Veneziano
	Thomas Hill Road, Bellefonte
	16,505.00

	Freezer’s Auto Parts
	Main Street, Hughesville
	  5,541.89



The Supervisors discussed the bids received, when the new tractor and mower may arrive, the cost of renting one from Bradco and possibly negotiating with the highest bidder.  After a lengthy discussion Supervisor Wertz made a motion, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote, to accept the price contingent on time.

Public Concern – Larry Stout commented County is strongly pushing mail-in ballots…not absentee.  He said to go to the Lyco.org website for details.  Supervisor Dodge will include this information of the Township website.

The minutes from the Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge,  unanimous vote.

	Road Master Report – The Road Master met with a fellow interested in the John Deere tractor, went to Wolfe Township to pick up the crack sealing machine and to Hughesville to get the compressor and checked and called in 91 PA One Calls for the month.  The crew checked the roads from the snow and sleet storm, took the spinner off the 2017 and Wayne from Bradco took to put new hoses on, unloaded anti-skid, washed the 2012 and 2017 and held a pre-construction meeting at the substation.  They cleaned storm drains, took the backhoe to clean ditches and put stones on the bank on Old Road.  The crew moved the plow for the John Deere to the anti-skid bay, inspected for Loss Control Standards, took conveyor off the 2006 and took the plow, conveyor and spinner off the 2012.  They mowed the park and around the Township buildings, blew out cracks on Pinchtown from McNett   intersection to Rt. 15, cleaned pipes on Riddell, met with resident on Cemetery Rd. about drainage problem and checked the drainage ditch at the park.  Went to Elery Nau to order 2 new mailboxes, measured width of Heilman Circle and Strouse Rd. 




(average 20 ft.), and checked roads for line painting contract to give to Gregg Dibble.
Supervisor Deitrick noted work has started on the sewer line on Route 15.  Superisors discussed the park upgrades, getting rid of the Concession stand, using the block building, have a color scheme and getting together with the Little League to talk about the electric and water and volunteers available to help with the upgrade.
 
	 Unfinished Business – The agreement between Clinton Township Supervisors and the Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company No. 1 to purchase a new fire truck was tabled until officers and Supervisors are available for signatures.

New Business – Supervisor Miller made a motion, second by Supervisor Barto, unanimous vote, to appoint Matthew Dodge as Vice Chairman.  The grant application for park improvements has been filed.  The park resolution was approved on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second from Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote, with the effective date as March 23rd, 2020.   The RHL Resolution for the Overweight Road Permit was approved on a motion from Supervisor Miller, second by Supervisor Dodge, unanimous vote.  The Resolution for WBRA’s Cemetery Hill Road Sewer Extension was approved on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Barto, unanimous vote.  Supervisor Dodge questioned if the residents are aware of the mandatory hook-up.  Mark Barbier will be attending our next meeting to discuss EMA information.  Supervisor Deitrick talked to Alice Trowbridge, Grant Writer, about forming a park committee.

Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Deitrick, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  7 Checks	$ 26,294.18
			State Fund	 	  0 Checks	$            .00
		 
	Public Comment – Larry Stout discussed the Park Committee at Montgomery Borough.  No meeting May 11th.  Next meeting will be Tuesday, May 26th.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge, unanimous vote.



							Janet F. Mincemoyer, Secretary




					 
